STONEBRIDGE COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION (SCA)

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL MEETING HELD

July 26, 2012

I.  Attendance.  The special meeting of the SCA Board of Directors convened at 4:30 p.m., July 26, 2012 at Randy Hall's home.  The following Directors, and officers were present: 


a.  Randy Hall, President


b.  Kay Cason, Vice President


c.  Matt Sawrie, Secretary-Treasurer


d.  Clay Crenshaw, Director


e.  Jamie Howell, Director


f.  Art Schuldt, Architectural Review Authority

The following officers/employees were not present:


a.  Jason Smith, Swim and Tennis


b.  John Thomas, General Manager

II.  Special Meeting Issue One - Home-Based Landscaping Businesses


a.  The Board met to determine how to proceed in addressing the three residents operating home-based landscaping businesses from their StoneBridge residences in violation of the Declaration of Covenants, Conditions, and Restrictions for StoneBridge which forbids operation of commercial enterprises from residential lots, and prohibits the storage of business-related vehicles and equipment where they are visible to neighboring residents and passersby.  Randy opened with a brief history of the Board's interaction with the three residents over the preceding 3 year period as it attempted to bring them into compliance with the Covenants.  He noted that each of the three residents had been informed of their violations in person and via written notification and that all three have failed to make lasting changes to their operations which would conceal them from the public or to relocate the enterprises to a commercially zoned location out of the subdivision.  


b.  After a lengthy discussion, the Board determined:



1.  The Board affirmed its duty to enforce the Covenants in question in order to fulfill its obligation to the residents to protect property values and maintain the aesthetic standards of the community.  The Board determined that further efforts to have the offending residents conceal their operations would be futile given their history of non-compliance with Covenant stipulations.



2.  The Board is bound and required to enforce Article 7, Section 7.01 of the Covenants which forbids business or commercial activity from being conducted on any residential lot and require the residents in violation of this Section to cease operating their businesses from their StoneBridge residences and move their operations to a location out of the subdivision.



3.  The Board will propose a meeting with the three home-based business operators at which time the Board's attorney will be available to explain the reason for and the legal basis of the Board's decision regarding the three residents.  Kay will contact Wiener, Weiss, & Madison, coordinate the Board's intentions with Geoff Westmoreland and arrange a date for the proposed meeting.  Once a proposed date is established, Randy will determine the venue for the meeting and invite the residents to attend by letter and follow-up with a phone call to determine their willingness to attend.  



4.  Further action by the Board, if it is required, will be based upon the results of the meeting.

III.  Special Meeting Issue Two - Election to Fill Director Position Vacancy


a.  The Board discussed the qualifications of a resident-volunteer to replace Director G. B. Cazes who resigned his position on July 16, 2012.  If no other candidates are identified prior to the next regularly scheduled meeting of the Board on August 16, 2012, the sole candidate will be appointed by the board to serve the remainder of Mr. Cazes term.  If other candidates are identified prior to the next meeting, the Directors will elect a successor from the list of candidates.  The new Director will assume his/her duties after the September meeting of the Board

V.  Adjournment.  The special meeting was adjourned at 5:35 p.m. with thanks to those attending.

Respectfully Submitted By:

Randall S. Hall

President, 2012-13

